Health and Human

Development

Clarification about VicHealth The following clarification has been provided in response

to enquiries about VCE Health and Human Development, Unit 3, Area of Study 2 key knowledge:

the role of VicHealth in promoting health • including its values, priorities and how it reflects the social model of

health.

Since the writing of the VCE Health and Human

Development Study Design and the publication of text books, VicHealth has listed new values and priorities on its website.

The VicHealth priorities as identified in the VicHealth Strategy and Business Plan 2009–2013 are:

• reducing smoking

• improving nutrition

• reducing harm from alcohol

• increasing physical activity

• increasing social and economic participation

• reducing harm from UV exposure.

The VicHealth website identifies the new values as 
‘brave, creative and just’. 
These values relate to the way VicHealth employees undertake their work.

The VicHealth mission statement more clearly communicates the role of the organisation and this is what teachers should be focusing on.
 That is: ‘VicHealth envisages a community where:

• health is a fundamental human right

• everyone shares in the responsibility for promoting health

• everyone benefits from improved health outcomes

‘Our mission is to build the capabilities of organisations, communities and individuals in ways that:

• change social, economic, cultural and physical environments to improve health for all Victorians

• strengthen the understanding and the skills of individuals in ways that support their efforts to achieve and maintain health.’

Because there has been some confusion about what to teach as VicHealth values in Unit 3 Area of Study 2, for 2010 (only)

it will be acceptable for students to refer to either the VicHealth Mission statement or the values expected from VicHealth employees (brave, creative and just).

From 2011 the VCAA requires teachers to refer to the VicHealth Mission Statement and the priorities identified in

the VicHealth Strategy and Business Plan 2009–2013 when teaching about the role of VicHealth.

Enquiries about this study can be directed to the Curriculum

Manager, Health and Physical Education, Nerida Matthews on

(03) 9651 4444.

